
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

April 21, 2020 

 

EBAA Nominations Committee Chair 

 

Subject:  Letter of Recommendation for Beverly Lush, EBAA Secretary-Treasurer   

 

It has been my privilege to serve and work with Beverly Lush on the EBAA Board of Directors. 

During that time, I have observed Beverly’s performance at board meetings, strategic plan 

meetings and breakout committees.  Ms Lush is the Chief Financial Officer for the South Dakota 

Lions Eye & Tissue Bank.  Therefore, she understands how finances affect eye bank operations.  

 

Ms Lush is an engaged and knowledgeable board member and works well with EBAA staff.  She 

is a vigilant protector of the EBAA’s financial health, particularly during our current COVID 

crisis.  

 

I wish to deliver a strong recommendation to return Beverly Lush as EBAA Secretary-Treasurer 

at a time when continuity of leadership is valuable. 

 

Do not hesitate to contact me if I can be of further assistance. dvavra@miraclesinsight.org or 

336-231-6671. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Dean Vavra, MS, CEBT 

President and CEO 

Miracles In Sight Eye Bank 


